
 

 

               Welcome to the Newest Members of our Catholic Faith Family 

                           

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

May they, and their families, enjoy the blessings of the sacrament and  

continue in God’s love throughout their lives. 

 

In Loving Memory 
Our parish family extends its  

sympathy to the family of   

Ronald Pfister 
May Ronald, with God’s Blessing,  

Rest in Peace. 
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Baptized on June 11, 2017 

Matthew Peter Culp 

Son of  Peter Culp and Christy Stubbe 

Beckham Lucas Flores 
Son of Roberto Flores and Karli Ann Koralewski-Flores 

Pasley Ariella Long 

Daughter of  Dekoda Long and Kayla Andrews 

Kinsley Elyse Perkins 
Daughter of  Joshua and Kristin Perkins 

APPRECIATION OPEN HOUSE 

Please join us to say "Thank You"  
to the priests who have given of their time to help  

St. John the Baptist and St. Thomas Aquinas  
during the past year. 

 

Fr. Richard Fleischmann 

Fr. Dan Lasecki 

Fr. Tom Lijewski 

Fr. Phil Reifenberg 

Fr. John Schreiter 

Fr. Dennis Van Beek 
 

Wednesday, June 14  ~  6:00-8:00pm 
St. John the Baptist Church Hall 

Light hors d'oeuvres and refreshments 
All are welcome! 

Vacation Bible School 2017 CAMP OUT  
* POSTPONED * 

VBS will be rescheduled for Fall 2017 
If you would like more information or would like to volunteer for 

this fun filled, faith building program, please contact 
 Amy Albers at aalbers@sjbplymouth.org  

RIDING INTO THE SUNSET 

     Next weekend will be my last one here – kind of. I will cele-
brate Mass with the Confirmation Class of 2015 on June 25th at 
Firemanôs Park in Elkhart Lake. Then I will help out at St. Mar-
garet Mary Parish in Milwaukee for the rest of the summer. 
BUTéIôll be back here from July 20 – August 2 when Fr. Phil 
goes on vacation.  If you can follow all that, youôre doing better 
than me!  I hope my smartphone calendar doesnôt get lost!  
     I thank you over and over again for your hospitality, warm 
welcome and graciousness towards me and Turk these past 2 ½ 
months. Itôs been a delight for me to be with you.  You are a 
wonderful parish and itôs been my privilege to be with you. I 
hope you keep in touch.  My home address is W3898 W. Lem-
onweir Ct., Mauston WI 53948, phone 262-370-5556, email 
jpschreiter@gmail.com.  
Many blessings!! 
Fr. John 

PS. I have received six thoughtful responses to my "If I were the 
pastor" query.  The floor is still open for one more week. 

St. John the Baptist Pastoral Council 

Discernment Meeting 

Be a living stone to strengthen  
our strong foundation. 

 

On June 13th at 7:00pm the Pastoral Council will 

meet in the church hall to select new members to 

ýll three vacant positions on the council. New 

members are needed to continue moving our parish 

forward.   

Any parish member over the age of 18 is welcome 

to go through the discernment process.  If you are 

interested, please join us June 13. 

mailto:jpschreiter@gmail.com


 

 

Dear Parishioners: 

 

     Well, weôre a little over a week away from stepping off on our six-year odyssey together. Nervous? I sure am! Of 

course, itôs not like I havenôt come to know a lot about you over the past year, in which Iôve served as Temporary 

Administrator of our two parishes. But knowing you from a distance is a far cry from being ñup front and personal,ò 

and thatôs where weôll be very soon. I donôt see much of a need for a ñhoneymoonò since Iôve already been working 

pretty closely with trustees, staff members, Finance Councils and Pastoral Councils for more than twelve months, so 

why not ñhit the ground running,ò as they say? 

 

     Oh, Iôve still got to unpack, settle in, arrange my living space and office room, and find out what the day-to-day 

reality of balancing time and energy between two vibrant parishes is like. But I donôt think that should take too long. 

A few things that I can tell you coming out of the gate are: 

 

     *  While I will be living at St. Thomas Aquinas, I will have an office at each parish. 

 

     *  Given its size and the presence of the school, I will probably be spending more time at  

         St. John the Baptist than at St. Thomas Aquinas, but on most days Iôd hope to have  

         desk time at both parishes. I am not sure that Iôll have regular ñoffice hoursò at either 

         site, but I will certainly be able to make appointments to meet with parishioners at both. 

    

     *  I will continue to have regular meetings in Milwaukee (Catholic-Muslim Dialogue, 

         Deans meetings with the Archbishop, Diocesan Review Board sessions, MAPA 

         [Milwaukee Archdiocese Priests Alliance] meetings, book club sessions and – most 

         importantly for me – my monthly Jesus Caritas priestsô fraternity overnight [Sunday 

         evening through Monday afternoon]) which will take me away from home.   

 

     *  I expect to use this bulletin space most weeks to share something with you: a pastoral issue,  

         a theological insight, an up-coming event (or a report about a significant occurrence), a  

         personal vignette, kudos to a parishioner, etc. Iôm not sure yet whether Iôll try to tailor my  

         message to each parish – since you receive each otherôs bulletin, itôs not that Iôd be trying  

         to keep something secret from one or the other! – itôs just a matter of time and content and  

         necessity. Weôll see. . . . 

 

     One thing, though, that has already come up is Baptisms. More specifically, the celebration of Baptisms. I believe 

(and I hope all of you do, too) that Baptism is a multi-faceted sacramental moment: the cleansing from Original Sin, 

an initiation into the Body of Christ, a welcoming into the Faith Community, the re-birth as a child of God (which 

makes the newly baptized a brother or sister in Christ), and so on. Now all of these dynamics, with the possible ex-

ception of the first, have a strikingly communal celebrative dimension to them, and the most fitting place for us as 

Catholics to celebrate such communal Sacrament-events is at Mass. And that is where I like to celebrate Baptisms. Of 

course, there may be circumstances (mixed marriages, travel time of godparents/grandparents, scheduling conflicts) 

that make Baptism outside of Mass the way to go; But my ñdefaultò position is to have Baptisms within Sunday (or 

Saturday) Mass. However, there is a rub here, and Iôll have to wait until next week to get into that matter.   

 

 –   Father Phil 

The Most Holy Trinity                                                                                            June 11, 2017  
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Did you know? 
 

  St. John the Baptist Parish volunteers 
have supported our concession stand at 
Road America since 1955ñthe same 
year the track opened!   

 
 

  Last year more than 600 volunteers 
worked over 2,700 hours at the stand, 
contributing to a RECORD BREAKING 
profit of over $53,000!   

 

We sincerely appreciate all of the parishioners 
who support this exceptional fundraiser for our 
parish and school.  You have worked to make 
our stand a true Road America ôinstitutionõ! 

Volunteer and Stay to Enjoy the RACES!  
Volunteers receive a wristband that is good for en-
trance the entire event weekend! Take an oppor-
tunity to enjoy one of the racing worldõs premier 
tracks right in our own backyard! 
 

Typical Volunteer Shift Times are:  

Shift 1 6:45 am - 10:45 am  

Shift 2 10:30 am ð 2:30 pm  

Shift 3 2:15 pm ð 6:30 pm  

or ½ hour after the last race and cleanup  

If you have any questions please contact:  
Lisa Schoneman, Business Manager at 892-4006  
lschoneman@sjbplymouth.org  
Julie Krueger, RA Volunteer Coordinator-  
rastand@sjbplymouth.org  
Debbie Hertel, RA Stand Manager ð
rastand@sjbplymouth.org  

 SJB Concession Stand 

Located in the heart of the track, òthe 
paddock,ó the St. John the Baptist con-
cession stand is famous for good food 
and better service. From our humble 
beginning of a tent, brats and corn on 
the grill, and ice buckets full of soda, 
we now boast one of the best 
equipped stands at the track, serving 
breakfast, lunch and dinner from an 
extensive menu with something for 
everyone. Our custom build, vented, 
charcoal grill accommodates six doz-
en brats and four dozen burgers at 

one time!  

Looking for a fundraiser for your  
not-for-profit group?  

We are looking for groups to work at the 
SJB Road America Concession Stand. 
Groups could earn $500 per race day. Our 
stand managers are always on duty to 
train and oversee operations.  

  

Road America Concessions                                                                                June 11, 2017 

SJB and Road America 
Partners for 62 years...And Still Going Strong! 

Be part of the SJB tradition! Work a shift at the SJB Concession Stand! 
Meet fellow parishioners and volunteers; 

 share the fun and camaraderie! 

Please join us at the food stand for one of the upcoming races: 

June 16-18      SCCA/June Sprints 
June 23-25        Indy/Pirelli 
July 21-23         WIC/The Hawk-Vintage 
Aug 6                IMSA/TUDOR LeMans 
Aug 27            NASCAR 
Sep 15-16       VSCDA/Fall Vintage  

Sign up at on  

our website 

www.sjbplymouth.org 

Or call the parish office at 

892-4006. 

http://www.roadamerica.com/


 

 

 
2017  

Weekend 
Giving Fiscal Year-to-Date Giving 

July 1, 2016 - June 5, 2017 

 June 3-4 Total Budget Variance 

Envelopes   ϷмтΣнру  ϷрттΣрул  ϷрффΣсуу  ϷόннΣмлуύ 

Buildings 
& Grounds     ϷнΣлпп  ϷпнΣрто     ϷпуΣлрл  ϷόрΣпттύ 

Plate   ϷмΣнсп  ϷсоΣнлу  ϷссΣммр    Ϸ  όнΣфлтύ 
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Scriptures 
 

The Most Holy Trinity ~ June 11, 2017 
 1st:   Exodus 34:4b-6, 8-9 

2nd: 2 Corinthians 13: 11-13 
Gospel: John  3:16-18 

 

The Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ 
June 18, 2017 

 1st:   Deuteronomy 8:2-3, 14b-16a 
2nd: I Corinthians 10:16-17 

Gospel: John 6:51-58 

 

 

The Week at St. John the Baptist 
 

June 11-18, 2017  
Monday ................................................................. June 12 

1:00pm ............. Compassionate Hearts Mtg/Parish Office 

4:00pm .................... Eucharistic Adoration/Adoration Rm 

5:30pm ............................... Technology Mtg/Parish Office 

Tuesday................................................................. June 13 

5:00pm ......................................... SVdP Mtg/Parish Office 

7:00pm ........................Pastoral Council Mtg/Church Hall 

Wednesday ............................................................ June 14 

6:00pm ............................. Appreciation Open House/PAC 

 Mass Schedule and Intentions 
  SJB - St. John the Baptist 

STA - St. Thomas Aquinas, Elkhart Lake 
 

 Saturday, June 10 

4:00pm SJB  John Flood 

4:00pm SJB  1st Specialist Brian May 

5:30pm STA Kathy Leon 

5:30pm STA John Summerville 

Sunday, June 11 

8:00am STA Mary Jane Popelka 

8:00am STA Ralph Gries 

9:30am SJB   Keith Miller and Carol Miller 

9:30am SJB   Daniel Koenigs 

Monday, June 12  

8:00am  SJB Edward and Betty Crosby 

8:00am  SJB Frank and Hilda Schaefer 

Tuesday, June 13 

8:00am SJB   Guido and Mary Sartori 

8:00am SJB   Peter J. Glenboski, Sr. 

Wednesday, June 14 

8:00am STA Deceased Members of the  

    Robert & Margaret OôReilly Family 

8:00am STA Mary Myers 

Thursday, June 15 

8:00am SJB   Jim Anhalt 

8:00am SJB   Deceased Members of the 

                        Herbert and Evangeline Wirtz Family 
Friday, June 16 

8:00am STA Alois and Ida Schmitz 

8:00am STA Jon Ahlswede 
Saturday, June 17 

4:00pm SJB  Michael Phelan 

4:00pm SJB  Deceased Members of the  

                        Sander and Stemper Families 

5:30pm STA For the People of St. Thomas Aquinas 
Sunday, June 17 

8:00am STA Alton Chambers 

8:00am STA Larry and Joan Buechel 

9:30am SJB   Anita King 

9:30am SJB   Robert and Josephine OôMalley 

Parish Stewardship 

 ***  SJB CHRISTIAN WOMENòS MEETING *** 
Tuesday, June 20,2017 

SJB Church Hall,  6:15 pm the Rosary 
Will be Prayed and the Meeting to Follow. 

All Members are welcome. 

The Confirmation Class of 2015  

ƛǎ ƛƴǾƛǘŜŘ ǘƻ ŀ  

Picnic and Mass on the Beach! 

 June 25th from 4:00-8:00  

Mass will be at 5:00, dinner is served at 6:00 
 

!ƭƭ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿƘƻ Ƨǳǎǘ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŬǊǎǘ ȅŜŀǊ  

ƻǳǘ ƻŦ ƘƛƎƘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŀǊŜ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜŘ ǘƻ Ƨƻƛƴ ǳǎ ŦƻǊ  

ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇΣ ŦŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇΣ ŀƴŘ ŦƻƻŘ 

ŀǘ ǘƘŜ CƛǊŜƳŀƴϥǎ .ŜŀŎƘ ƛƴ 9ƭƪƘŀǊǘ [ŀƪŜΦ 

±ƻƭƭŜȅōŀƭƭ ŎƻǳǊǘǎ ǊŜǎŜǊǾŜŘ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ŀƊŜǊƴƻƻƴΗ 

tƭŜŀǎŜ w{±t ǘƻ 9Ǌƛƴ ōȅ WǳƴŜ мтǘƘΣ 

ŜƎǊƻǎǎϪǎƧōǇƭȅƳƻǳǘƘΦƻǊƎ 
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Very Reverend Philip D. Reifenberg 

Shared Temporary Administrator 

 Parish Trustees 
Bill Barbieur ............................................................... Treasurer 
Don Sager ................................................................... Secretary 

  

Pastoral Council 
Chair...................................................................... John Mueller 
Members: Kent Bindl, Anne Gamoke, Mark Gumm, Keith Ott, 
Joel Pierce, Tom Paul, Mike Sokol, Kristin Strehlow 
 

 

Finance Council 
Chair.................................................................. Jim Birenbaum  

Members: Bill Barbieur, Patty Huberty, Tom Paul, Don Sager 
 

St. John the Baptist School ~  893-5961 
Amy Nelson ................................................................ Principal 
Ann Penkwitz .................................................. School Secretary 
Matt Mooney ..................................... Board of Education Chair 

 

 St. John the Baptist Faith Formation ~ 892-6015 
Amy Albers .................................. Faith Formation   Grades 1-8 
Erin Gross .................................... Faith Formation Grades 9-12 

 

Contacts 
Cemetery ........................................... Parish Office ~ 892-4006 
Prayer Needs .......................................... éé.Kate ~ 893-0937 
Caring Cabééé ....................... ééééKaren  ~ 892-4849 
St. Vincent de Paul ..................................................    892-4913  

Sacramental Celebrations 
Eucharistic Liturgies: See the front cover  of Bulletin. 
Baptism: Contact the Parish Office  
Reconciliation:  2nd and 4th Saturday from 9:30-10:00am 
in the chapel. 
Marriage: Contact the pastor no later than six months 
prior to day of the wedding. 

Parish Membership 
We welcome you to the St. John the Baptist Parish Fam-
ily.  To receive a registration form or to notify us of an 
address change, please complete the form below.  Place 
the completed form in the collection basket, or return it 
to the Parish Office (115 Plymouth Street, Plymouth 
53073).  
  

Name _____________________________________ 
  
Address: ___________________________________ 
  
    ___________________________________ 
  

Phone:    ___________________________________ 
  
    5    New Parishioner     5 Address Change  

Bulletin Deadline 
Please submit announcements for the bulletin in writing to the 

Parish Office no later than Monday before noon.  
We appreciate your cooperation. 

Parish Office Contact Information 
Hours:  8:30am-Noon and 1:00-4:00pm 

   Phone ééééééééééééééé..892-4006 
    Faxéééééééééééééééé...893-8444 
    E-mailééééééééé...sjbparish@sjbplymouth.org 
 

Lisa Schoneman ééééééé...éé..Business Manager 
Katie Kleiber éééééé..éé....éé.. .Office Assistant 
Scott Dedlowééééééé.éééBuilding Maintenance 
ééééééééééé...ééééé.Director of Liturgy 

The support of our advertisers helps offset the cost of publishing our bulletin.   
  

Please thank them when you can and support them with your business. 

 Hearing Assistance: The induction loop system for hearing device users is installed in church.  To take 
advantage of this hearing assistance, please turn your hearing device to the ñTò coil setting and sit in either 
of the middle two sections of church.    


